
Date:  February 3, 2025 

To: Irene Fernando, Chairperson, Hennepin County Board 

Julie Maas-Kusske, Mayor, City of Maple Plain 

Joe Baker, Chair, Pioneer-Sarah Creek Watershed Management Commission 

Water Resources Planning, Metropolitan Council 

Rosemary Lavin, Water Planner, Hennepin County 

Abby Shea, Planner, Minnesota Department of Health, SWP Unit 

From:  Jacob Kolander, City of Maple Plain 

Re: City of Maple Plain Wellhead Protection Plan, Part 2 

The City of Maple Plain is amending its wellhead protection plan for its drinking water supply wells. The 

Wellhead Protection Plan (WHPP), Part 2 is available for your review and comment as required in the 

Minnesota Wellhead Protection Rule (Part 47.20.5350, Subparts 1-3). This portion of the plan includes 

information pertaining to:  

1. The data elements and assessments within the drinking water supply management area

(DWSMA)

2. The inventory of potential contaminants of concern within the DWSMA

3. Issues, problems, and opportunities within the DWSMA

4. Goals, objectives, and action strategies to address issues and concerns within the DWSMA

5. Evaluation strategy

6. Contingency strategy in the event of water system disruption.

The full plan is available to download at Maple Plain WHPP Part 2. Your comments on this portion of the 

plan will be accepted through the 60-day comment period. Please send your written comments to Jacob 
Kolander at jkolander@mapleplain.com by April 6, 2025.  

Consistent with the Wellhead Protection Rule (part 4720.5350, subpart 4), a Public Hearing has been 

scheduled on Monday, April 14, 2025, at 6:45 p.m. at Maple Plain City Hall, 5050 Independence Street, 

Maple Plain, MN 55359, to discuss issues and concerns with the WHPP Part 2. We welcome your 

participation at this event.  

If there are others within your agency that you believe would benefit from an invitation to this public 

meeting, please share this letter with them.  

cc: Trudi Witkowski, Minnesota Department of Health 

Jen Kostrzewski, Water Policy and Planning Assistant Manager, Metropolitan Council 

Lanya Ross, Environmental Analyst, Metropolitan Council 

Matt Bauman, Municipal Project Manager, Bolton & Menk, Inc.  

Angie Smith, Environmental Planner, Bolton & Menk, Inc. 

https://boltonmenk-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/angie_smith_bolton-menk_com/EgS5u7wB-A9IqwGnojRoeLQBnJv2LmPAAhUrnqD78v81XA?e=3eOwBq
mailto:jkolander@mapleplain.com

